
1www.eurosurveillance.org

Letters

Authors’ reply. Spotlight on measles 2010: Measles in 
healthcare workers – vaccination should be revisited

I Parent du Châtelet (i.parent@invs.sante.fr)1, D Floret2, J M Thiolet1, D Lévy-Bruhl1

1.	 Institut	de	Veille	Sanitaire	(InVS,	French	Institute	for	Public	Health	Surveillance),	Saint-Maurice,	France
2.	 Claude	Bernard	Lyon	1	University,	French	working	group	on	measles	and	congenital	rubella	elimination,	Lyon,	France

Citation style for this article: 
Parent	du	Châtelet	I,	Floret	D,	Thiolet	JM,	Lévy-Bruhl	D.	Authors’	reply.	Spotlight	on	measles	2010:	Measles	in	healthcare	workers	–	vaccination	should	be	revisited.	
Euro	Surveill.	2010;15(41):pii=19685.	Available	online:	http://www.eurosurveillance.org/ViewArticle.aspx?ArticleId=19685	

Article	published	on	14	October	2010

To the editor:	We	 thank	Botelho-Nevers	et al.	 for	 their	
interest	in	our	paper	[1]	and	for	illustrating	the	risk	for	
non-immune	healthcare	workers	(HCWs)	of	contracting	
the	disease	in	a	context	of	high	measles	virus	circula-
tion	in	the	community	[2].	

Since	 the	 beginning	 of	 the	 outbreak	 in	 2008	 and	
through	 the	 national	 early	 warning	 system	 [3],	 the	
French	 Institute	 for	 Public	 Health	 Surveillance	 (InVS)	
received	a	total	of	42	notifications	of	nosocomial	trans-
mission	events	(three	in	2008,	10	in	2009	and	29	since	
January	2010).	Among	the	notified	events,	30	involved	
at	least	one	HCW,	and	44	of	61	cases	(72%)	were	HCWs.	
Two	 of	 the	 three	 nosocomial	 transmission	 events	 in	
2008	occurred	in	spite	of	a	low	prevalence	of	measles	
susceptibility	in	HCWs	[4-7].	

We	 agree	 with	 Botelho-Nevers	 et al.	 that	 due	 to	 the	
high	contagiousness	of	measles,	 its	control	 in	health-
care	settings	can	not	rely	only	on	barrier	measures	and	
that	all	efforts	should	be	made	to	ensure	that	HCW	are	
properly	 immunised.	According	to	national	 recommen-
dations,	HCWs	born	in	1980	or	later	are	targeted	by	the	
general	catch-up	immunisation	strategy	which	consists	
in	 a	 single	 dose	 of	 measles-containing	 vaccine	 for	 all	
adults,	HCW	or	not	[8].	

A	control	of	measles	serology	among	HCWs	(in	position	
as	 well	 as	 students	 or	 applicants)	 born	 before	 1980	
without	 a	 reliable	 history	 of	 measles	 or	 vaccination	 is	
recommended	 and	 vaccination	 should	 be	 proposed	 in	
case	of	a	negative	result.	Mandatory	measles	serology	
for	 hospital	 staff	 would	 certainly	 increase	 the	 knowl-
edge	 of	 HCWs	 of	 their	 immune	 status	 for	 measles.	
However	 recruiting	 only	 immunised	 HCWs	 for	 at-risk	
medical	wards	would	be	very	difficult	 to	 implement	 in	
the	current	context	of	staff	shortage,	and	quite	impos-
sible	for	medical	students.

Our	 data	 confirm	 the	 insufficient	 implementation	 of	
current	 recommendations	 issued	 by	 the	 French	 health	
authorities	 and	 therefore	 the	 difficulty	 in	 preventing	
measles	in	healthcare	settings.	However,	this	difficulty	
is	partly	offset	by	the	recommendation,to	administrate	

immediately	 after	 a	 contact	 with	 a	 confirmed	 measles	
case	 one	 dose	 of	 measles-mumps-rubella	 (MMR)	 vac-
cine	to	HCWs	who	were	not	previously	vaccinated	with	
two	 doses	 of	 MMR	 vaccine	 or	 who	 can	 not	 provide	 a	
serological	proof	of	immunity.	

It	 would	 be	 helpful	 to	 identify	 the	 reason	 behind	 the	
low	 compliance	 of	 healthcare	 professionals	 regarding	
the	 knowledge	 of	 their	 serological	 status	 and/or	 the	
updating	of	their	vaccination	status.	Ongoing	efforts	to	
sensitize	HCWs	regarding	the	risk	of	transmission	from	
pre-symptomatic	 contagious	 HCWs	 measles	 cases	 to	
severe	 measles	 at-risk	 patients	 (e.g.	 immunocompro-
mized	patients)	should	be	maintained.
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